
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

March 17, 2011
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Susan Simmons, Barry Cooper, Pat Cooper, Lori O’Hare, Pam Scott, Janeen Igou, Jack Busher, Sean O’Donnell, guest Pat Grove and Mitch Martin
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (January 2011) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote.  No meeting was held in February.
Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $2,499  less $500  in the 1st Bank account.  Glen did renew our annual report for the State.  
Membership:   No renewals and no new members.  
Communications:  Jack was able to get the membership form posted on the website.  Trail work days are also posted on the website.  Jack requested that the Board approve using up to $60 to help defray the cost of sending 2 volunteers to trail leader training at the beginning of May so he has some help with all the trail building days.  He is not sure if Jim Purdy is available this summer.  A motion was made and passed unanimously.   The Board also discussed discontinuing the newsletter and putting the info on the website more frequently instead of quarterly newsletters.
Volunteer Update:   Pat shared that the preschool programs that Susan and Jeri lead are very popular.  There will be bird walks every Wednesday in May.  The next volunteer training will be held in the Fall due to Dani’s absence.  There is a bike race coming up and a running race that will both be held in April.  The Climb to Conquer Cancer is May 21.   This weekend is the volunteer activity to put in the Native Garden at the Camper Services building.  Barb and Linda Overlin are working hard on that event.   The Camper Services project is almost complete.  The artwork is done and ready to install.  This needs to be done by April 15.  The Visitor Center plant ID is done.  Pat presented some options for signage for the plants and the Board approved unanimously to spend up to $75 for  stakes for the plant names.  
Park Manager Update

There was a water line break at Prairie Skipper so Mitch and Sean are on their way to see if they can repair it.   The Governor has indicated he wants State Parks and the Division of Wildlife to merge into one entity so it will be called Parks, Wildlife and Outdoor Recreation.  More to come as soon as it is decided how this will all play out.  Mitch is hopeful that Dani will be back in June or July.  Brian Bond is ready to come back at least on light duty by March 28.  Sean introduced himself to the Board and gave us his background information.  The frozen pipe repair in the visitor center cost $26,000 but is complete.  
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  We are waiting on the drawings and cost estimate from Sean at the State Office.  He has a few other projects to complete before he can get to this.  
Camper Services Center project update:  It is complete and just needs to be hung.   
New Business

Priorization of funding support – tabled until the next meeting.
Give 2011 – Barry is going to attend a meeting to get more information on how to apply for this.  It is sponsored by the Colorado Springs Independent and only 40 nonprofits are accepted.  It is highly competitive and other organizations who benefitted from it weren’t all that willing to share information about it!
FCMSP Investment Strategy – tabled for the time being.
Another Native Plant class is going to be held this year.  It starts April 22.  Jack and Martha Carter are donating their book to those who attend the class.  The value of this donation is $300.   The book is called The Trees and Shrubs of Colorado. 

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.  

Next meeting: February 17 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

